An

Bord , Board Direction
Pleanala BD-008122-21
ABP-308740-20

At a meeting held on 10/05/2021, the Board considered the report of the Planning
Inspector, as well as the documents and submissions on file, in relation to the
proposal by Starrus Eco Holdings Limited to increase the annual intake of waste by
200,000 tonnes to a total annual waste intake of 450,000 tonnes and increase in
operating hours to a continuous 24 hours across seven days a week on a permanent

basis at their waste recycling facility at Cappagh Road, Dublin 15.

The Board determined, in accordance with the Senior Planning Inspector’s reasoning
and recommendation, that the proposed development is considered to fall within
Class 3 - Environmental Infrastructure, Seventh Schedule and within the terms of
Section 37A(2) paragraphs (a), (b) and (c) Planning and Development Act 2000, as
amended, and that the development would be of strategic importance to the State
and the Eastern and Midlands Region within which it would be situate, would
contribute substantially to the fulfilment of the objectives within the National Planning
Framework and the Regional Spatial & Economic Strategy (RSES) 2019-2031 for
the Eastern and Midland Region in force in respect of the area in which it would be
situate, and would have a significant effect on the area of more than one planning

authority.

Accordingly, an application should be made directly to An Bord Pleanala.

Board Member: M( Date: 10/05/2021

Dave Walsh
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